
A comparison of the 2017 results from this study and from the to-date 2018   

results was completed.  Scores in Sessions 1 and 2 from both the Community 

and Institutional IPPE were compared to assess performance from one year to 

the next.  A majority of P1 and P2 students complete their rotations in Sessions 

1 and 2.  

For the Community IPPE (figure 3), an increase was seen in the number of   

acceptable and exemplary answers in 2018.  A change in curriculum was not 

observed during this time.  Individual cohort characteristics and a new faculty 

grader may contribute to this difference. 

For the Institutional IPPE (figure 4), the number of unacceptable and             

acceptable answers decreased, while the number of exemplary answers        

increased in 2018.  This positive result could be attributed to the success of the               

pronunciation activity in 2017 along with other factors previously stated. 

To assess acceptable pronunciation of common medications as part of an  
Advanced Pharmacy Practice Experience (APPE) -readiness initiative.  

Communication is one of the basic necessities of providing appropriate health 
care. Pharmacists in particular are expected to have the ability to              
communicate drug information clearly to both patients and other health care 
providers. With this skill comes the basic expectation that the pharmacist is 
knowledgeable about both brand and generic medication names, and is able 
to pronounce both names correctly. Proper pronunciation of a medication 
name can establish confidence in the pharmacist’s knowledge about the  
medication. Alternatively, mispronunciation may have negative consequences 
by potentially damaging rapport with other providers, or in extreme cases   
theoretically lead to confusion and a subsequent medication error.  
 

Students have many opportunities on their Advanced Practice Pharmacy      

Experiences (APPE) to practice their communication skills, but students on 

their Introductory Pharmacy Practice Experiences (IPPE) may not have the 

same exposure.  In preparing practice ready pharmacists for their careers, it is 

important that communication skills are developed and improved upon       

continuously throughout the students’ education.  In the classroom, students 

will hear their professors state the medication names and on rotation, they will 

hear the pharmacy team, physicians, or nurses state medication names, but 

there has not been a formalized way to assess the students’ ability to state the 

medication names.  Providing a formalized assessment for students complete, 

in respect to look-alike-sound-alike medications, is one way to assess whether 

or not students are able to correctly pronounce medication names. With      

appropriate experience and practice during school, pharmacy students will be 

able to feel confident in their communication abilities, thus facilitating           

establishment of trust and rapport with the patients and providers they may be 

working with.   

Pharmacy students in their first (P1) and second professional years (P2) were 
required to complete a medication pronunciation activity during either their 
2017 Community or Institutional IPPE.  Students self-recorded pronunciation 
of 20 (Community) or 16 (Institutional) look-alike-sound-alike medications    
using Panopto™ software.  Correct pronunciation was assessed relative to 
documented pronunciation in medication package inserts, the Food and Drug 
Administration’s Drugs@FDA database, and LexiComp® Online.  Recordings 
were evaluated by two faculty members, one each for Community IPPE and 
Institutional IPPE, using a standardized qualitative rubric and three-point 
scale. Using the rubric, students received a “grade” of exemplary, acceptable, 
or unacceptable. Students who received an “unacceptable” were required to 
submit a revised recording until a grade of “acceptable” was achieved. These 
students were not eligible to receive “exemplary” upon subsequent attempts.  
There was no limit to the number of attempts allowed. 

Findings suggest that a majority of students are able to correctly pronounce 
common medications in Community and Institutional settings.  However,      
approximately one quarter of students required revision due to unacceptable 
pronunciation. 
 

Future actions to enhance awareness and practice of correction medication 
name pronunciation will include: 

 Assessment of acceptable pronunciation among the same student      
cohort from one IPPE to the next (i.e. Community to Institutional IPPE) 

 The addition of pronunciation evaluation to communication rubrics in the 
Pharmacy Skills and Integrated Problem Solving Workshop sequences   

 The addition of pronunciation evaluation to preceptor-assessed IPPE 
evaluations. 

This assessment and future actions will all be completed as a continued effort 
to support APPE-readiness. 
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Figures 1 and 2 illustrate the results of the pronunciation activity.  A total of 421 

students (201 Community, 220 Institutional) completed the assignment. For the 

Community activity, 60.7% (122) of students scored “acceptable,” while 10.4% 

(21) and 28.9% (58) scored “exemplary” and “unacceptable,” respectively. For 

the Institutional activity, most students scored “exemplary” (62.3%; 137), while 

14.1% (31) and 23.6% (52) scored “acceptable” and “unacceptable,”              

respectively. All “unacceptable” students who revised the assignment (110)    

received an “acceptable” score.  
 

A higher percentage of exemplary scores on the Institutional IPPE are likely the 

result of several factors including: 

 Students knowing what resources are available and being comfortable  

using them, given it was their final IPPE experience  

 Familiarity with expectations of learning drug names 

 Having an additional year of didactic courses, which increased exposure 

to medication name pronunciations 
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